
RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF OCTOBER 21, 2013
The meeting began at 2:32 p.m. in the school’s SBDM Council Conference room with all members present except Mrs. Carroll.
Agenda:  Mrs. VanZile moved to approve the agenda.  Mrs. Morton seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Mrs. Morton moved to approve the minutes.  Ms. VanZile seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Student Achievement:   Mrs. Cooke discussed the KREP report stating that this report briefly states the achievement.  Reading – Novice 95%, GAP 88% schoolwide.   Mrs. Cooke stated that the teachers had received a letter with the information.  The growth in Reading was 59% and in Math 68%.  There is a copy of the Radcliff Elementary Overview Report on the Wiki web site.  School-wide 1st Quarter Summary was discussed by Mrs. Cooke.  According to MAP testing the chart data reveals that 44% of all students are below grade level.  Mrs. Cooke explained that even when a student is making A’s & B’s they may still be below grade level and then went on to discuss the Standards for Students.  Mrs. Cooke stated that a newsletter had been sent to the Staff to get everyone on the same page.  SBDM Council made suggestions that once grades were given then within the grade group break down to above grade level, at grade level, and below grade level.  Contact with the Parents is being made by Staff to let them know where their student is according to Standards. (Parent/Teaching meetings, Progress Reports Data Sheets, etc).
Informational:  Mrs. Bieber discussed the Discipline report, showing a comparison of September 2012-13 and September 2013-14.  The rate of referrals had dropped from teachers and buses.  Mrs. Bieber went on to say that at the first Behavior Celebrations there were less than 15 students who couldn’t participate in the celebration. 
Review:  Ms. Lilley moved to approve the Title I Budget Spreadsheet.  Mr. Moody seconded, and the motion passed by consensus. 

Adjournment:  Ms. Lilley moved to adjourn, seconded by Ms. VanZile and the motion passed by consensus.

The council meeting adjourned at 3:26 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  


